STEPS Meeting Log

Agenda Items. Decisions, and Action Required


Workgroup: STEPS Risers




                                                                                       Date: July 22, 2020
Attendees:  Marylois Schott, Tony Del Plato, Nora Snyder, Janet Lynch, Deb Bush, Tina Hallock, Kristin Parry, Theresa Lahr, Kim Pollack, Lynne Doyle
	Time
	Discussion Item
	Person Responsible
	Decisions Required
	Decisions Made
	Actions Required
	Person Responsible/Done by Date

	6:33
pm


	Introductions

	Theresa Lahr facilitated group discussion
	None
	All were welcomed to the community meeting and introduced themselves. 
	Invite a neighbor/friends to join the next meeting.
	ALL

	6:37
pm
	Community Health Improvement Focus Areas

Personal Health & Wellness update
	Lynne D.
	None
	*Work group leader is Phyllis Motill.

*No formal meetings since 3/2020. The group does not meet June-August.

*TOPS Weight Loss group has continued to meet virtually during COVID. Not sure when in-person meetings will resume. 
*Cooking classes have been done virtually by Kristin and Laurel and are posted on the STEPs YouTube channel.
	If you have ideas for community health and/or want to join the workgroup discussion, email STEPS.
	ALL


	6:40
pm
	Community Health Improvement Focus Areas

Economic & Educational Opportunities update
	Lynne D,

Theresa L.
Dale P. (report)
	None
	*Farmers’ Market—Friday’s 3-7 pm, 3 Bears Complex Park; 5-7 vendors and about 35 shoppers per week following new safety guidelines. Crafts To Go RHPP to start in August. More information provided in a future edition of the STEPS E-news.

*STEPS Project has provided funds for a handwashing station for the Ovid Farmers’ Market along with signage.
*Dale has assisted 12 small business owners in securing a mini-grant from STEPS for PPE supplies relating to opening their business. 
*There is currently a micro-enterprise application being reviewed from a Lodi business.
*Romulus Foreign Exchange Student has completed the artwork on a book box which will be placed in Romulus once the shelf has been fixed by Harold Bush.
	Spread the word about the Farmers’ Market and the opportunities for small businesses.
	ALL

	6:48

pm
	Community Health Improvement Focus Areas

Improving the Physical Environment

update
	Theresa L.
Tony D.

Janet L.
	None
	*Interlaken Mural has been completed by artist Mary Beth Ihnkin. Celebration tentatively planned for 9/13; 3-5 pm. Kim P. has followed this project and posted photos on Instragram. This event brings community together to focus on people on health more. 19 local businesses have donated to this project along with STEPS support.
*Chelsea Neville held a successful Mandala Rock Painting class at Ovid library this summer. Depending on the ability to have in-person activities another class might be offered Lodi Point in August.

*The Green Team initiative to bring composting to the SSHS is on pause as school are busy developing reopening protocols. The team is looking for new members.

*A tree project being discussed for the location where the Interlaken Water Tower was removed. Check out the 5-minute video on the Village website of the tower coming down!
*Walkability in Ovid continues to be discussed:

**Received a small grant (just under $1,000) and spoke with Mike Snyder about use of funds—items that are easily purchased & installed for the short term (horse hitch, bench, solar light on 4-way stop). This will be further discussed at the 7/27 IPE meeting. Beth Burdick will join the meeting and discuss this in more detail.

*Discussion about the new Family Dollar in Interlaken included:

**Trees being taken down for building. While it’s sad to see these being removed, but the positive is that residents will not have to drive to Ovid or Trumansburg to shop.
**No sidewalk to the location

**Hoping that flashing lights at the crosswalks will help 

**No legal way to stop the project; keep positive and advocate for safety & walkability. Theresa has been in touch with Beth Burdick about funding for some of these safety ideas. Village is working cooperatively with Dollar General.
	Interested in being on the team. Contact Tony D. 


	

	7:06
pm
	STEPS Updates
	Theresa L.
Nora S.

Kim P.

Kristin P.
	None
	*Summer Fun Pack RHPP at Lodi library received positive feedback. Has helped the library stay in contact with families and increased the number of kids with the library (less hang-out). Considering how to continue something similar throughout the school year.
*Youth are involved in the Lodi & Ovid Community Gardens. Follow STEPS Instagram to watch the veggies grow! The SOAR Project leaders will be visit our gardens to get ideas how to start one in their community.
*A virtual Dance Party is planned for 7/29 with DJ George Artley. 

Follow STEPS FB or email senecasteps@s2aynetwork.org for the Zoom log-in.
*Residents are planning to create a Local History Book/Magazine connecting to historic cooking, areas of interest, local authors etc.

*Plans are shaping up for a virtual Day of Service scheduled for October 3rd. Residents will work on their own in groups they already belong to since COVID and share their work on social media. Kristin will gather photos to post on STEPS platforms.
*Theresa noted that the S2AY Network will be re-evaluating our status in August for resuming in-person meetings. STEPS staff continues to work virtually.
	Have an idea for an activity to improve community health? Contact STEPS to learn how we might be able to support your efforts.
Want to get involved? 
Have an idea or a place that needs help. Contact Kristin at Kristin.parry@s2aynetwork.org


	ALL

	7:17

pm
	Open Forum
	ALL
	None
	*Theresa & Tina explained how Systems of Care brings agencies together and encourages working better together for normalizing mental health. It is family driven and youth guided. It’s not about increasing services but working together better and being connected. It is about being a better human for other humans and being connected. Tina said that STEPS embodies every aspect of Systems of Care because we ask “how can we help make your life better”. 
*Theresa indicated that while at the table and on the webpage, STEPS is not a service provider. We provide opportunities for engagement and help to make connections. 
*Tony stated that he is taking more time to listen & learn about the history of disenfranchised populations and deciding how to make our community better. Theresa noted that we are all affected by recent events even if we come from privilege.

*Deb thanked the Ovid Farmers’ Market committee for allowing the Lion’s Club to sell brooms at the market.
*Volunteers at the community gardens is going slow. Need is promoted by word of mouth or FB.

*Two new pieces of playground equipment will be placed at the playground by the Ovid FD soon. This project was supported by STEPS. Would like to see more green space utilized in Interlaken and Lodi.
*Theresa (reporting for Marylois) discussed an idea for a mini-food pantry in Romulus using one of the Community Mini-library boxes. Food insecurity was an issue in April. Nurish NY and Foodlink are working together with the county for the Emergency Food Distribution every other week (about 270 families served) has filled this need. The idea is on hold for now as there is an abundance of food at the pantries. The Lion’s Club have put a deck box by the Ovid Federated Church for people to drop off food items. Marylois and Mary Joslyn are putting together an information sheet outlining what is available.

*Tina let the group know that families are grateful that they did not have to worry about food during this time with all the other things they have to think about.

*Janet indicated that the Ovid Dollar General is generous with their support of the Ovid pantry.
	Anyone can join the Systems of Care group. If interested, contact STEPS for more information.
Community Garden contacts can be found on the STEPS website as well as in the weekly E-news.
	

	7:37
pm
	Wrap-up; meeting schedule
Adjourned:

7:45 pm
	Theresa
	Next meeting
	*Discussed the September meeting focus on Complete Streets; 9/23; date may need to be changed.
*May be appropriate to meet quarterly rather than every other month starting in 2021. Theresa is looking for feedback.
*If meeting will be more productive, less redundant than it would be better.
	Workshop presenter confirmation; Zoom meeting invite
Email comments to Theresa.lahr@s2aynetwork.org
	Theresa L.
ALL


